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Knowledge will bring you the opportunity to make a 
difference 

 

Dear Parents  
 

Weekly Theme 
Our weekly theme this week is ‘Holi!’ 
Holi is a spring festival, also known as the festival of colours 
or the festival of sharing love. It is an ancient Hindu 
religious festival which has become popular with non-
Hindus in many parts of South Asia, as well as people of 
other communities outside Asia. 
Easter Assembly 
Don’t forget to put next Thurs 24 March at 10.00 in your 
diary. All the children will be taking part in our Easter 
Assembly so it is not to be missed.  The instrumentalists 
will play around 9.50 so don’t be late.  If you can help 
us walk the children to Testwood Baptist Church then 
just pop in to the office. 
A Message From our School Council 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you very much for the School Council’s brilliant 
ideas. 
 
 

HC3S Theme Menu Competition winners: 
We are pleased to announce that Katie Frampton, Alisha 
Peckham & Jessica White won the menu competition and 
their meal choice will be offered next term as a special 
meal of the day. 
PE Kit 
Please make sure your child has their kit in every day! If 
they take it home on a Friday, please please make sure 
they bring it back in on Monday.   
Book Shop 
Thank you to the children and parents who purchased 
books from last week’s book fair.  We received just over 
£400 worth of books for our library. 
Sports Relief – Sporty Non-Uniform Day – Friday 18 March 
Sports Relief – when the great British 
people help to change lives (we are sure 
you have seen many television programs 
supporting this).  If you would like to help too the children 
are invited to come to school dressed in a Sports Kit and 
bring a donation for the charity.  
 
Brainteaser 
Last week’s solution:  By the pound 
 
This week’s question: What never asks questions but 
is often answered? 
 

Lisa Marshall – Headteacher 
 

Assembly news 
The following children were awarded  

Head Teacher’s Awards 
Year 3:  Callum & Kelsey  
Year 4: Taylan & Daniel  
Year 5:  Cameron & Amy  
Year 6: Tyler & Jessica  

Children receive these awards for outstanding and  
on-going effort, good work and attitude. Congratulations! 

 

B.E.S.T Awards 
Year 3: Harry & Grace  
Year 4: Emily & Mason  
Year 5: Jordan & Chardonnay  
Year 6: Hollie & Toby  

Well done to you all keep up the good work! 
 

Maths Star’s 
Year 3: Isabelle, Katherine  
            & Michael  
Year 4: James & Laila  
Year 5: Patrick  
Year 6: Lucy & Eisen  

Well Done! 

Our newsletter coming home every Wednesday via parentmail or a paper copy 

For videos, images, links and more visit our website at www.calmorejunior.co.uk 

WEEKLY FOCUS 

Here at Calmore we are passionate about healthy eating. 
We are writing today to encourage you to give your 
children healthy break time snacks and healthy lunches. 
Here are our break time snack recommendations: 

 Fresh fruit-an apple, a banana, an orange or 

some grapes maybe 

 Vegetable sticks- carrots or cucumber 

 Healthy cereal bar 

 Dried fruit eg box of raisins. 
 

Here are our lunchbox suggestions: 

 Tuna sandwich, fruit, a carton of low sugar drink 

and vegetable sticks 

 Ham wrap, an apple, a small bag of crisps, and 

water 

 Brown bread ham salad sandwich, yoghurt, 

pineapple and water 

 Brown bread tuna & cucumber sandwich, 

tomato slices, banana, healthy cereal bar and 

water 

 Pasta salad with chicken, yoghurt, strawberries, 

small chocolate bar and water 

 Egg sandwich, water, mango, 2 small biscuits, 

cucumber and carrot sticks 

The School Council 
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Uniform available from: Skoolkit (Totton) or skoolkit.co.uk or schooltrendsonline.com 
 

 

IT’S COOL TO GO TO SCHOOL! 
LAST WEEKS CLASS 

ATTENDANCE WINNERS WERE: 

Cookson @ 97.6%  
                 Keep up the good attendance!     
 

Our Learning 
Year 3: In English we have been reading adventure stories 
by Anthony Browne.  Including The Gorilla, The Tunnel and 
Into the Forest.  We made a Gorilla story mountain; we had to 
introduce the characters.  They were Dad, Hannah and the 
Gorilla.   
In maths this week we are telling the time including o’clock, 
half past, quarter to, every five minutes and every minute.  
We can read the time on an analogue clock.  We also drew 
them as well, which helped us all understand better.   
In our new topic we have been looking at staying alive, 
including Bones, Organs and Muscles.  Now we are looking at 
digesting our food.  We have also learnt about food chains, 
that every one of them starts with the sun helping plants to 
grow, then the producer in the middle and ends with the 
consumer.  Next we will be thinking about healthy eating with 
a balanced diet using Carbohydates, Vitamins, Minerals, Dairy, 
Protein, Fat and Sugar.   

Yr 3 Parents – look out for an invitation to  
Yr 3 Picnic on Monday 21st March at 2.30pm 

 

Year 4:   This week in literacy we have been practising using 
ING and ED openers for our story opening. In maths we have 
been revisiting our addition and subtraction methods of 
solving problems. 
Next week in maths we will be learning how to convert units 
of measure from litres to millilitres. In topic we will be 
completing our fantastic learning on the Vikings. Remember 
our Viking assembly is on Tuesday 22

nd
 March at 2.30pm, so 

please come and learn all about the Vikings! 

 
Yr 4 Parents don’t forget, please come to our Topic Exit 

Assembly on Tuesday 22nd March at 2.30pm 

 
Year 5:  In literacy this week we have started to learn how 
to write speeches.  Next week, we will be writing our own 
speeches on a subject we feel really passionate about.     In 
maths this week we have been learning how to use a 
protractor to measure angles.  Next week we will be learning 
how to solve problems using a line graph.   
In topic this week we have been learning about reversible and 
irreversible changes.  Next week, we will be learning about 
the Eucharist in RE ready for our Easter celebrations.   
 

Year 6:  Another week has flown by and the end of the term 

is rapidly approaching. In English we have been looking at how 
a modern-day Juliet might have expressed her heart filled love 
for Romeo...through text messages! We then explored the 
dilemma facing Romeo when his close friend Mercutio was 
slain by Tybalt. First we experimented with different verb 
forms to explain what had happened before saying what we 
were going to do. We then wrote discursive pieces from the 

viewpoint of Romeo's conscience. Next, we will be writing a 
narrative detailing the final few moments of the story - it's an 
emotional rollercoaster! In maths we have been looking at 
ratio and proportion. It links with fractions so we have been 
revising them also. In topic we have been looking at the 5 
kingdoms in which all living things are grouped and how we 
use classification keys to sort similar creatures. Next we shall 
look at the different life cycles that exist between different 
animals including us humans. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Reminders & Prompts: 
Yr 6 Globe Theatre – next Tuesday 22

nd
 March – we urgently 

need reply slips back to the office, if you haven’t already done 
so, thank you.  
Yr 6 Tile Barn – payment is by instalments if not paid in full, 
payment to date should be £110, if you are unsure, check with 
the office. 
 

SATs books–Maths & Grammar on sale @ £2.50 each 
 

Fencing Club 
Before school on Tuesday morning (starting at 7.45am).  The 
letters are available to anyone wishing to join after Easter 
from the school office.  Twelve sessions starting on Tues 19

th
 

April. 
 

Karate Club 
Before school each Thursday morning (starting at 8.40am).  
Interested in joining?  Leaflets available from the office or pop 
in and meet the coach. 
 

  

 

Rock Challenge DVD & Poster coming home this week. 
 

If you wish to order extra DVD’s they are for sale £3.50each.  
Send your request in a named envelope  

marked “DVD” with £3.50 

 

http://www.calmore-jun.hants.sch.uk/
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BREAKFAST CLUB – EASTER SPECIAL SESSIONS 

 Monday Egg hunt, Tuesday Egg and Spoon 
race.  If your child would like to come and 
join in the fun then please book a place.  
7.45am – 8.30am @ £4.00 contact and pay the 
office in advance.  
 

 

And finally...  

Such a busy few weeks left this term, to avoid missing 
anything, we strongly recommend you check the diary 
dates. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
And finally….. 
Can we remind parents, family and friends that for safety 
reasons, dogs are not permitted on the school site. Also 
can we ask that children do not scooter about inside the 
school building . Thank you! 

Yr 6 Tile Barn 3rd Instalment now due (£35) 
 

Yr 3 Winter Warmer (2pm) 

DISCO  (4 ï 5.30pm) 
Sports Relief  (donations please- wear sports kit) 
 
Yr 3 Picnic (2.30pm) 
Yr 6 Globe Trip ï London (RETURN 6.30PM) 
Yr 4 Exit Assembly 2.30pm 
Easter Raffle & Cake Sale 2.45pm 
Testwood Baptist  ï Easter Celebration (10am) 
Easter Themed lunch (children order on the day) 
 

Easter Holiday 
Summer Term Starts (8.30am) 

Dance club (credit from last term) 
Yr 4 Trip Seacity Museum 
British Day 
Yr 3 School trip ( Fishbourne Roman Villa) 
 

School Closed ð Inset Day 
Yr 6 SATs Tests 
Sports Day 
Sports Day (reserve date) 
Class Photos 

Half Term Break 
Yr 6 Tile Barn Residential 

School Closed ð Inset Day 

March(1st) 
 

Wed 16 March 
Thur 17 March 
Fri 18 March 
 
Mon 21 March 
Tue 22 March 
Tues 22March 
Tues 22March 
Thur 24 March 
Thur 24 March 
 

25 Marð 8 Apr 

Mon 11 Apr 
Fri 15 Apr 
Thur 21 Apr 
Fri 22 Apr 
Wed 27 April 
 
Tue 3 May 
9 ð 13 May 
Thur 19 May 
Thur 26 May 
Mon 23 May 
30 Mayï3Jun 
6 ï 10 June 
Fri 1 July 

CJSA NEWS! 
Thank you so much for the Bag 2 School clothing 
donations.  We raised an amazing £153.60 from your 
old clothes!  Special thanks to Mrs Huckle & Mrs Miles 
(ex-parent) who gave us an enormous amount and 
helped hugely with the donation. 
 
 
 

       Thank you to the children and families who donated 
chocolate on our Non-Uniform day last Friday. If you 
forgot to send in your chocolate, donations are still 
gratefully received. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday 22 March 
Easter Raffle & Cake Sale 2.45pm 

   Cake donations to the office on Monday or Tuesday please.  

Raffle tickets have been sent home, please offer 
them to your friends and family.  
 More are available from the office. 

PLEASE RETURN STUBBS, MONEY & ANY 
UNSOLD BOOKS TO THE OFFICE BY MONDAY 

21 MARCH AT THE LATEST, THANK YOU. 

 

Watering Hole – Messy Easter  

Messy Easter with Crafts, Games, Food & Fun 
Saturday 19

th
 March- 11.00am – 12.30pm 

At Calmore Community Centre 

Free – Sponsored by Watering Hole 

http://www.calmore-jun.hants.sch.uk/

